

# RHS Committee Meeting

7 Jan 2025 / 08:00 PM / MEETING

## Meeting details

Online (Google Meets)

## Attendees

Julia Valentine, Gary Jenkins, Dominic Furlong, Sam Sheils

**Apologies:** Stefania Rosso, Christopher Paul

## Agenda

1. Reporter:
  - a. 20th January deadline for content - printing in Feb
  - b. 25th anniversary - promote in print and on Facebook
  - c. Following edition will be online
    - i. Send screenshot of Facebook noticeboard error to Paul Griffiths
  - d. Dominic promised articles on Food waste & pocket park
2. What do we want to do for 25th anniversary
  - a. Summer party - music, bring own food, link up with pub to provide drinks we can sell via raffle tickets and they'll provide PA system - June/July
  - b. L-K has to request street plays and would need to include summer party in that request
    - i. Dominic to ask L-K about logistics for licence and whether it needs a separate application from street plays
  - c. Dominic has a list of local bands to contact
  - d. Reporter ad: keep it vague and just say watch out for note in next Reporter and if you want to volunteer, email L-K
3. Planning consultations
  - a. Waste transfer station
    - i. Council promised an officer's report and it's never been delivered. This is a Democratic failure - will be worth reporting in news once we have more information
    - ii. Food waste collection starts this year - will contribute to food odour and traffic problems because the current building is not adequate. We need to push the council for at least a redesign of the current site and longer term move the site altogether
4. Greening project
  - a. Gary made second payment to Wood Store
    - i. Then they can order the wood by end of month

- ii. Dominic will take photos of the delivery for Reporter article
  - b. £1000 from chalk cliff trust received
  - c. Applied for starbucks and national gardens association community gardens grants worth £11K
  - d. Following up on B&H Buses in conjunction with Clear Channel who manage the green roof bus stops
5. Crime & road safety
  - a. Chris to share crime updates in Feb
  - b. Slow down signs replaced by dominic
6. Treasurer report
  - a. [Finances as of 7th Jan](#)
7. AOB
  - a. Lilac was interested in CAG but hasn't been able to meet yet. She needs intro to Ted & Michael, get background and what's involved

## Action items

- Julia: create post promoting 25th anniversary idea for Reporter
- Julia: Send screenshot of Facebook noticeboard error to Paul Griffiths
- Julia: Forward Raphael & Pete message about RH Reporter
- Julia: Connect Lilac to Ted & Michael
- Dominic: send articles on Food waste & pocket park for Reporter
- Dominic: ask L-K about logistics for licence and whether it needs a separate application from street plays

## Next date and agenda items for next meeting

Meeting every first Tuesday of the month

Next meeting date: 4th February 2024 - 8pm

Location: 85 Princes Crescent (Julia's house) + Online

Extraordinary agenda item:

- 25th anniversary planning